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TRAINING REQUIREMENTS
Our newsletter gives you the opportunity to obtain 30 minutes of training for Child Care Licensing.  To receive these hours you must:

1.  Read the newsletter

2.  Answer the questions on the post-test

3.  Date and sign the certificate

4.  Keep a copy to document hours

You do NOT need to send the certificate to Child Care Licensing or to our office.  Please keep it in your files for licensing when they visit you.
JANUARY PROVIDER SPOTLIGHT
Southwest Human Development

Services would like to thank Janice Cox of Littlefield and Joyce Humes of San Antonio for providing great service in their day care.  Janice not only is wonderful with her daycare children, she is also very helpful to fellow providers.  Deborah Pierce told us she was very thankful for Janice’s help when she was starting our program.  Joyce makes most of her food from scratch.  She always tries to get her kids plenty of Vit. A & C foods.  Thank you both for putting the extra effort into the program!
CONTACTING AUSTIN OFFICE

It is important to us in the Austin office that all our providers are getting their needs met.  We often experience a high volume of phone calls 015-0800 and may not be able to reach every one.  We encourage you to leave a message and we make it our policy to return every message within 24-hours.  To make calling us easier, we have staff dedicated to helping you with specific areas.

Training------------------------Megan
#4

CK Kids/ Skyhill
-------------Martin
#5

Forms request---------------------Eve #3

Spanish -------------Martin #4, Blake#1

Eligibility------------------------Blake #1

New Homes--------------------Brenda #2

All staff is happy to assist with meal disallowance questions.

If you are in immediate need of forms, the best thing to do is contact the Austin office and not write it in your claim notes.  We do fill whatever orders you write in the claim notes section, but these are not done until after the claims process which is near the end of the month.  Please give us a call if you need something sooner.
NEW ENROLLMENT FORMS

You may have noticed when you request enrollment forms from the Austin office, they look a little different.  The new enrollment forms have a section to bubble the meals and snacks that a child normally receives when in care.  Please start using these new forms and throw out the old ones, if you have not done so already.  Call the Austin office if you don’t have the new forms or need more and we will gladly send you some.

SPEAKERS NEEDED?

If you belong to a child care association, someone from Southwest Human Development Services may be available to come speak to your group.  Contact your coordinator to set up a time to speak.  You can help yourself and your fellow providers to get some of those necessary training hours completed.

CHILD CARE ASSESSMENT PROJECT
Some providers may be getting unannounced visits from representatives of the Food and Nutrition Service (FNS).  These visits are being done as part of a Child Care Assessment Project that is taking place over several years.  The FNS is doing this assessment to evaluate the way sponsors have implemented the CACFP regulations.  They want to know if providers have understood and implemented program changes, and if sponsors have increased their expectations regarding provider requirements.

The providers that receive an unannounced visit will be picked at random.  These visits will be approximately 30 minutes in length and may or may not include observance of a meal.  The reviewer will observe the children in care, match them to enrollments and look at records.  The visit should be similar to the visits you receive from your monitors.  Always be ready for a possible visit.  Please call us if you have any questions.
COWBOY STEW

Joyce Hawkins told us about this easy and delicious recipe.  It can be done in one pot and is perfect for a cold winter day.

You need:

- One pound hamburger

- 2 cans sweet corn

- 2 cans ranch style beans

- 2 cans dices or sliced potatoes

- 2 cans crushed or diced tomatoes

Brown meat and drain.  Mix all ingredients of cans with their liquid in a large pot.  Heat until warm and enjoy.
WORKSHOPS
January Workshops
Wednesday, January 4th 
FRISCO
Menu Magic

7:00 – 9:00pm

Maricruz Warren’s House

10815 Spring Lake Rd.

Renee Comley

Registration: 972-398-9398

Directions: 972-712-9122

Saturday, January 7th 
AUSTIN
It’s Your Business

10:00 – 11:30am

Milwood Library

12500 Amherst Dr.

Sandy Wikelius

Registration: 512-263-4002

Directions: 512-339-2355

Saturday, January 7th 
ARLINGTON
Nutrition Workshop

9:30-11:00am

Paula Becker’s House

2104 Tretorn

Barbara Price

Registration: 817-703-7768

Monday, January 9th
MCKINNEY
Low Cost Menus

7:00 – 8:30pm

Kim Bogg’s House

7313 Oak Leaf

Renee Comley

Registration: 972-398-9398

Directions: 972-542-7465

Saturday, January 14th
MESQUITE
It’s Your Business, Healthy Mix 2006

10:00am - Noon

Shirley Edward’s Home

3122 Eastbrook

Wende Pittmon

Registration: 972-243-3237

Directions: 972-279-8963

* This counts as business hours for the state *

Saturday, January 21st
CORPUS CHRISTI
Nutrition Workshop

9:30 – 11:30am

Downtown Library – Retama Room

805 Comanche

Eileen Dodds

Registration: 361-241-4446

Saturday, January 21st 
MINERAL WELLS
Nutrition Workshop

11:00-12:30pm

El Paseo Restaurant

Hwy 180

Barbara Price

Registration: 817-703-7768

Saturday, January 21st 
KILLEEN
2006 Calendar Workshop

10:30-12:30pm

Killeen Community Center

2201 E. Veterans Memorial Blvd.

Becky Loyd
Registration: 254-526-5940
*Bring your 2006 calendars if you have them*

Saturday, January 28th 
DENTON
Nutrition Workshop

10:00-11:30am

Frances Gleason’s House

7912 Seven Oaks Lane

Barbara Price

Registration: 817-703-7768

Saturday, January 28th 
LUBBOCK
It’s Your Business

9:15-12:15pm

Godeke Library

6601 Quaker

Jean Castleberry

Registration: 806-795-9004

*This workshop will count for 1 business hour and 2 nutrition hours*

February Workshops
Saturday, February 4th
SCHULENBURG
It’s Your Business

9:00am

First United Methodist Church

209 N. Upton

Laurie Ramos

Registration: 281-808-1137

Directions:  979-743-3137

Saturday, February 4th
VICTORIA
Nutrition Workshop

9:30-11:30am

Victoria College Library

2602 Ben Jordan

Eileen Dodds

Registration: 361-815-6212

Saturday, February 11th
SCHERTZ
Topic pending

10:00am-noon

Clyde Ford Community Center

204 Schertz Parkway

Patricia Underdahl

Registration: 210-659-0500

*Please call Pat to get topic and verify time and date – seating is limited to 30*

Saturday, February 11th 
DUNCANVILLE, DESOTO, CEDAR HILL
Building for the Future

9:00-11:00am

Cassandra Harris’s House

7203 Hardwood Trail

Wende Pittmon

Registration: 972-243-3237

Directions:  972-572-9038

Tuesday, February 14th
RICHARDSON
Tackling Childhood Obesity

7:30-9:00pm

Golden Corral

Plano and Cambell road

Renee Comley

Registration: 972-398-9398

Directions:  972-398-9398

Saturday, February 18th
GARLAND
Menu Planning 1
10:00-11:00pm

Patricia Dann’s House
1122 Vicksburg
Renee Comley

Registration: 972-398-9398

Directions:  972-271-9142
Saturday, February 25th
LAREDO
Nutrition Workshop

9:30-11:30am

Laredo Public Library

1120 Calton Rd.

Eileen Dodds

Registration: 361-815-6212

Monday, February 27th
SAN ANTONIO
Topic Pending

7:00-9:00pm

Cody Branch Library

11441 Vance Jackson

Pat Underdahl

Registration: 201-659-0500

*Please call Pat to get topic and verify time and date – seating is limited to 30*

Annual Training is a Mandatory Federal Requirement.  Take action and get training done now!
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